
FRIENDS OF CHAVILLE
Annual General Meeting
Wednesday 13th June 2012 

Chez Keith 5pm

Those present: committee: John Hart, Keith Martin, Lorely Atkinson, Irene Nichols, Jim& ‘Chelle Paice, non-
committee: Cllr Kate Salinger, Esther Samuels, Diana Jones, Joan Martin and Jeff Hillmore.

Apologies: Penny Telfer, June Burton, Hugh & Sue Rayner.

Minutes of the last AGM were read and approved.

Matters arising:-

Cost of entertaining the French party - £1000 – most considered this reasonable with our current funds.

It was agreed we should contact Oliver Hazell to update the website and continue to do so using Penny’s newsletters 
– Costs to be discussed R.P.  We should also produce new membership forms from our website and place them in 
the libraries.

The Chairman’s report was approved by ‘Chelle Paice, seconded by Jeff Hillmore.  The treasurer’s report was 
approved.  The elections for the committee then took place.

Chairman - Irene Nichols
Vice Chairman - John Hart
Treasurer - Keith Martin
Joint Secretaries - Penny Telfer and ‘Chelle Paice
Membership Secretary - Penny Telfer

Committee members- Lorely Atkinson, June Burton, Hugh and Sue Rayner and Jim Paice.  Other members present 
were invited to join the committee but declined.

AOB
No progress had been made between the cycling clubs
Jeff would ask Ruth to find out if the Alyth Synagogue choir is interested in going to Chaville – staying at the 
Campanile – Their AGM will take place soon.  If so we should contact Marie-Alice direct to ask her to consult the 
local synagogue.  Joint programmes are best received & perhaps a Friday night participation in the synagogue might 
be possible.  No urgency.

Keith Martin reminded us of a further book launch for the Chaville Press at Artsdepot on October 27th.

Friends of Siegerland are going to North Devon – Ilfracombe for a long weekend Friday September 7th-9th cost £140 – 
Contact ‘Chelle if interested.  It was agreed that before proceeding with an exchange programme we should contact 
Marie-Alice.  The group she brought over in May comprised some delightful people.

There followed refreshments and social discussion.  We thanked the Martins for their kind hospitality.


